

LETTER TO BRANCHES





No. 049/25

3rd March 2025

Dear Colleague

Royal Mail Collective Pension Plan - Member Nominated Director (MND) **Election**

Further to LTB004/25 and LTB007/25, Branches will be aware that in January, it was announced that nominations were being sought for the Member Nominated Director (MND) vacancies on the Royal Mail Collective Pension Plan (the 'Collective Plan') Trustee Board ('RMCPP Trustees Ltd'). We were pleased to learn there was a positive level of interest in filling the three CWU MND vacancies and that there are nine candidates in total.

The ballot to elect the three CWU MNDs will now take place and closes on 24th March 2025 using Civica Election Services on behalf of RMCPP Trustees Ltd. CWU members of the Collective Plan will receive a ballot paper allowing them to vote for up to three **candidates** from the CWU-represented grade candidates.

Ballot papers, which will include a personal statement from each candidate, will be posted to active members of the Collective Plan from 3rd March 2025. The three successful candidates will be determined by a simple majority (i.e., the candidates with the highest number of votes will be appointed as MNDs).

Branches are urged to encourage members to vote in this important election. Scheme members can vote online or by post (a pre-paid envelope will be provided), with instructions on how to do so included in the ballot paper. If members have any questions about the voting process, they are advised to contact Civica on **0208 889 9203** or by email at takepart@cesvotes.com.

Scheme Members will be notified of the ballot outcome at the end of March 2025 via the Collective Plan website www.rmcollectiveplan.com. We will also issue an LTB with the result. Any enquiries regarding this LTB should be addressed to afurey@cwu.org

Yours sincerely

Andy Furey Assistant Secretary